
Business of the Week
 North End Liquor
Nancy Oswald says her ownership of North End Liquor "started with a bang" on July 4, 2003. She and husband, Garry, a truck driver, had previously owned a convenience store which meant for Nancy working twelve hour days, seven days a week. 
"In addition to that, I'm not a morning person," she laughed. "I had two kids and had to be to work at 6:00 a.m. That was not for me." So one day, Garry mentioned to the owner of the liquor store that if he was ever interested in selling, to let him know. The owner shot him a price and "the rest is history," said Nancy.
It was not allowed at that time to sell alcohol on holidays, but to Nancy, that seemed like something that needed to change. 
"There were ball tournaments here in town, in addition to being the July 4th holiday, and people were here on vacation...if we didn't sell alcohol in town, people were going to go out of town to get what they needed." Nancy had to send a proposal and meet with the City Council, and the ordinance was changed.
The success of the Oswald's liquor business came somewhat easily - it was already a success when they bought it. "Beyond that, there is always a need for our business, whether someone just wants wine with their dinner, or for weddings or gatherings, or those who are hard-core partiers. We are small here with limited space so we do a lot of specialty orders. The beauty of that is we can do a small order to see if the customer likes the product and the cost is less." Nancy also has a case of miniatures (or "airplane bottles") to choose from if someone wants a sample size.
One of Nancy's hottest products is the new hard root beer, a soda inspired beer called "Not Your Father's Root Beer", distributed by Pabst. Nancy said that there are a few different makers of the beer, none of whom can keep production up with demand. "Kansas is the reason that the beer is so limited - we have such a high demand here. I get limited cases in and they are gone quickly."
Nancy says her advice for those considering opening a new business in Horton would be to go for a business or product that is not already here. She says that the strength of the Horton community shows each time there is any hardship for someone. "People here always rally around one another and come together if there's a need. They always jump in to help because there are so many connections here to other people and their families."
Stop by to see Nancy at North End Liquor, 1796 Central Avenue in Horton, or call at 785-486-2521. Hours are Monday through Thursday, 10:00 to 9:00, Friday and Saturday, 10:00 to 11:00, and closed on Sunday.
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